
8 

GENERAL NEWS FROM HUNMANBY SURGERY 
 

There is now a newsletter called HUNMANBY SURGERY 
GRAPEVINE and although it was issued 2019/2020 there 
are several items which may be of interest to Patients. A 
very important point is that Flu jabs are still available to all 
those over 65 years as are children's Flu Nasal Sprays. All 
carers should have the flu jab if caring for people with long 
term illnesses and we are told that having the jab does not 
give you flu. 
 
Please contact the Surgery if you are unable to attend your 
appointment as in November 24 Doctor's appointments were 
not attended and 51 appointments made with the Health and 
Nursing staff were missed. This is a serious problem and 
very unfair to the Medical staff and to poorly patients 
waiting to get appointments or attention at the surgery. 
 
Before you see a GP please think about your symptoms and 
what is important as the 10 minutes allowed for your time 
with the Doctor is easily taken up with one problem. If you 
think you need a longer consultation please discuss this with 
the Receptionist. 
 
Home Visits may be requested if you ring before 10-00am. 
but can only be made if you are housebound, too ill to come 
to the surgery or if your medical condition necessitates it 
and the level of urgency. If the GP refers you to a 
Community "District" nurse they may also visit you at home 
 
If you are able bodied please utilise the on street parking 
facilities as the space directly in front of surgery 1 is for 
disabled patients only. There is an issue at the moment with 
members of the public parking outside the surgery and going 
shopping in the village.. 
 
Please be aware the Surgery closes for lunch from 1-00pm 
to 1-30pm daily - Thank you 
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Items for publication in the Mar issue should reach me by 25/02/20 
Contact Margaret Barker - Tel:07966 160267 

burtonflemingnewsletter@gmail.com 

Burton Fleming Playground. 
 
Many thanks to everyone who supported the Friends of the park in 
November. The amount collected was an amazing £822.87 which will 
support the playground for another year and hopefully build up a fund for 
replacement of equipment in the future as it is starting to age. A copy of the 
accounts are available to anyone who wishes to read them, just give me a 
ring on 470850. 
 

The playgrounds insurance has been paid for the coming year and an 
inspection of the equipment is due at the end of January. The insurance and 
inspection are required for the safety of the children/adults who use this 
excellent village facility. 
 

We are hoping to hold the Famous Burton Fleming Duck race 
in the coming months due to the return of the Gypsy Race. It is 
always a difficult task to organise the duck race as ideally we 

would like to have good weather for everyone 
who supports us but also if we leave it too late 
we may have no water to run it. Please keep an eye out for 
posters and posts on social media. If anyone with a better 
knowledge of the Gypsy race and has a better idea of how 
long it will run, I would love to hear from you. 
 

A group of hardened people from the village went out Carol singing 
accompanied by John and his euphonium. This was a great success and 
supported well by all those who had to listen to us singing. I am afraid we 
only managed to do half the village, but intend to repeat the performance 
next year. Anyone who would love to join us are very welcome. The Carol 
singing raised £162 which was split between the Save the Children and the 
playground.  
 

After the success of the Fun run organised by Amy, Suki and Phoebe for 
their lifestyle project with Humberside Police, we intend running the event 
again in the summer. 
 

Many thanks to everyone who came to the AGM. It is wonderful to see so 
much support for this important village amenity 
 

Many thanks for everyone's continued support and a very Happy new year. 
 

Burton Fleming Playground committee. 
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ST. CUTHBERT’S CHURCH 
Revd. Barbara Hodgson  07734 467174 

FEBRUARY CHURCH SERVICES 
  

  2nd  11am  Morning Worship 
   3pm  Holy Communion at FORDON 
 

   9th 11am  Holy communion 
 

16th 11am  Morning Worship 
 

23rd  10am Benefice service at BOYNTON 

 
There will be a service of Holy 

Communion on the first Tuesday 
of the month at 10am. 

Morning Prayer each subsequent 
Tuesday at 10am 

 
Do come along to  Pop-Ins on Mondays  

(except Bank Holidays) at  
9.30 -11.00am for a chat and a cuppa and  to 

meet  
old and new friends 

PRAYER & PRAISE 
 

is held each Monday morning  
(excl. Bank Hols)  

9am - 9.30am in the church.  

PLEASE NOTE:  
There will be a 
service of Holy 

Communion with Ashes 
on Ash Wednesday 

26th February at 7pm  
at All Saints,  
Wold Newton. 

 

Mothering 
Sunday 

 
 

 

March 22nd at 11am 
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.Burton Fleming Parish Council News 

Next Parish  
Council Meeting 

 

The next Parish Council 
meeting is to be held on 10 
Marcg 2020 at 7.00pm in 

the Village Hall. 

Defibrillator Awareness Session - Saturday 15 February 2020, 10am 
in the Village Hall 

The Community Heartbeat Trust will be demonstrating the use of 
defibrillators and explaining how the equipment works and its benefits to 

the community in saving precious minutes in the treatment of sudden 
cardiac arrest. Everybody is welcome, including children, and no special 
skills are required, just your willingness to play an important role in the 
event of a medical emergency. To book a place at this session please 

contact the Clerk on 07542874957 or e-mail 
clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk 

If anyone is interested in 
sponsoring the Newsletter for 

one month at a cost of £26 
please contact: 

clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk 

Christmas Tree 
 
Thank you to Mr 
Malcom Thompson for 
his kind donation of 
the Christmas tree 
for the Village Green 
for 2019. 
Thank you to both Mr 
David Woodcock and 
Mr Dave Townend for 
their help in putting 
the tree up and 
decorating the Christmas Tree as well as 
taking the tree down. 

Tenders   
Tenders are invited for the following:  

Grass Cutting Contract for the summer season 2020  
Thwing Hill Field from 01.04.2020 to 31.12.2020   

Please contact Miss J Hobson, Clerk to the Council at 
clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk for further information. 
Tenders will be considered at the next parish meeting to be held on 
10 March 2020.  

Should you wish to report any concerns, make comments, or submit 
items for discussion at future meetings, please do not hesitate to 

contact Jennifer Hobson (Clerk) during office hours on the following 
details:  

Tel: 07542874957,  
Email: clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk  

mailto:clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk
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YOUR PERSONAL BANK ACCOUNT 
 
Imagine that you have a bank account which gives you 
£86400 every morning when you wake up. Whatever you 
don’t use up during the day gets taken back. Question: what 
would you do with the money? 
 
 
Of course you would spend every £ on your own pleasure 
and that of others whom you love. You would devour every 
penny from this magical bank, take the opportunity to make 
everyone around you as happy as you could with it. Maybe 
you’d even end up giving some of the money away to those 
who you didn’t know - because you probably couldn’t spend 
all of it on yourself and those close to you in one day. 
 
 
So what am I getting at? Each of us has such a bank - its 
name is TIME, the horn of plenty which is constantly 
pouring out the seconds of your life. 
 
 
Each morning it credits you with 86400 seconds. Every 
night it writes off, as a loss, whatever of this you failed to 
invest to a good purpose. It carries over no balance. It 
allows no overdraft. Each day it opens a new account for 
you. Each night it burns the remains of the day. If you fail 
to use the days deposits, the loss is yours. And there’s no 
getting around the banks other key rule: it could close your 
account at any moment without warning. Your life can end at 
any second. 
 
 
So what are you doing with those 86400 seconds? You must 
live in the present, with todays deposits. Invest it, so as to 
get from it the utmost in health and happiness. The clock is 
running. Make the most of today. 
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Dear Friends 
 

It was my turn this month to write something for the magazine which 
some people take in the parish, not many do, so I decided to write 
something similar for our newsletter. 
 

I wonder how many times you have said ‘Thank You’ over the last few 
weeks. As a child I always had to sit down and write my thank-you notes 
after Christmas and my birthday. What a chore, I used to think, but 
actually it reminded me of the thought and kindness that had resulted in 
my gift.  
 

Sadly it doesn’t seem to be the norm these days. In many countries a 
special day is set aside each year for thanksgiving. But for the Christian 
every day can be a day of thanksgiving, as we are, as instructed by St 
Paul, “always giving thanks to God the Father for everything, in the name 
of our Lord Jesus Christ” (Ephesians 5:20, NRSV). 
 

Think of it: Always giving thanks for everything — no matter the 
circumstances! Thanksgiving for St Paul was not a once-a-year 
celebration, but a daily reality that changed his life and made him a 
joyful person in every situation.                                      Thanksgiving — 
the giving of thanks — to God for all His blessings should be one of the 
most distinctive marks of the believer in Jesus Christ. We must not 
allow a spirit of ingratitude to harden our heart and chill our relationship 
with God and with others. 
 

On a personal note: David and I are extremely grateful for all the 
messages of support and encouragement, the offers of help with 
transport to hospital and the many, many prayers that have been 
offered on our behalf over the last few months. He has finished his 
radiotherapy treatment and now has to rest and recover. Thank you. 
 

Love & blessings, 
Revd Barbara 

MESSAGE FROM REV BARBARA 

HISTORY GROUP 
 

The next meeting of the History Group will be on Thursday, 20th 
February, 2020 at Burton Fleming Village Hall.  The speaker is the Rev 
Matthew Pollard and the title of his talk is "My Life on the Catwalk" (A 
social history of fashion between 1850 and 1950).  Entrance £2.50 which 
includes tea/coffee and biscuits.  Everyone welcome. 

 

Kind regards 
Brenda Southwell 

http://peacewithgod.net/?utm_source=bgmainsite&utm_medium=pwg+Link&utm_campaign=pwg+Internal&utm_content=billy+graham+how+to+be+thankful+in+all+things+112117&outreach=bg+thankful+in+everything
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BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL NEWS & DIARY OF EVENTS 
February 2020 

 
December 2019 LOTTERY WINNERS 
1st Prize; A. Ratcliffe    £25 2nd Prize Julie Jackson £15 
3rd Prize; E. Lindley    £10  4th Prize; D. Hairsine   £5 
January 2020 LOTTERY WINNERS 
1st Prize; N. Claxton    £25 2nd Prize E. Hayton  £15 
3rd Prize S. Wainwright£10  4th Prize A.Andrew  £5 
   
BE A PART OF IT TO WIN IT – HELP SUPPORT THE VILLAGE HALL 
For a contribution of £1.00 per month you are supporting your village 
hall which is used for a meeting place for many activities. You can pay 
monthly, half yearly or yearly. We now have over 110 players, the profits 
from this, pay for most of the INSURANCE of the hall.  The draw takes 
place every 3rd Friday of the month at the Post Office.  
 Contact: Kate Mercer 470556 for a personal number or numbers. 
 
The Christmas Whist Drive raised £116.00 for village funds.  Our 
thanks go to all local businesses that supported us by donating raffle 
prizes for this event.  
 
We should like to thank the Hunmanby Whist Drive Members for 
donating £250.00 to go towards  our car park refurbishment. It was 
very much appreciated.  
 
The December Christmas Coffee Morning raised a staggering 
£326.53.  Thank you to all that attended.  It certainly is the place to be 
on the second Saturday morning of every month. We had a variety of 
stalls plus a Christmas bric a brac and book stall. Many thanks go to 
Elwyn and Audrey who brought produce, cakes etc for sale and also ran a 
very successful squares competition with lots of beautiful prizes. Their 
time and effort are really appreciated. Also thanks go to the volunteers 
who support us on that day, setting up; working on the stalls; preparing, 
cooking and washing up in the kitchen, then clearing up and cleaning the 
hall afterwards.  We are always looking for helpers so if you have a 
couple of hours free please let us know.  Please ring Kate on 01262 
470556 if you have any bric a brac, we can always make arrangements to 
collect if necessary. Also if there is anyone in the village who would like 
to come and requires transport please let us know as I am sure we can 
help. 
All monies from coffee mornings go towards improving the village hall; 
the next big improvement being the kitchen and toilets. 
 
 The January Coffee Morning raised £181.25.  Thank you again 
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THE VILLAGE HALL CAR PARK 
As we all know the condition has been deteriorating over the last few 
years.  The good news is that it has been renovated and improved in the 
last week.  A big thankyou to all the volunteers who helped in any way to 
lay the new car park. 
 
Unfortunately the Dave England Dance which was going to take place on 
Saturday 1st February has been cancelled, but is now re-scheduled to 
take place on Saturday March 28th.   
 
Regular Events; 
Monday afternoons; 2-3 Chair Aerobics; everyone welcome 
 
Tuesday Evenings; Young Farmers  
 
Wednesday afternoons; 2pm – 4pm INDOOR BOWLS – 
Refreshments; All welcome, if you have not played it before 
come and give it a try 
 
Saturday 8th February – Coffee Morning 10am – 11.30am 
 
Saturday 15th February – De-Fibrillator Training - am 
 
Thursday 20th February; History Club; 7.30pm;  
 
FUTURE EVENTS 
Thursday March 5th - WHIST DRIVE 7pm 
Saturday March 14th  COFFEE MORNING 10-11.30am 
Thursday March 19th – History Group 7.30pm 
Saturday March 28th – Dave England Dance 
 
IF there is a class or hobby you would like to pursue please 
don’t hesitate to contact members of the committee to 
make it happen. 
 
HIRE Rates; £8.00ph for residents/£10ph for non 
residents/£12ph for business etc/ and weddings by 
negotiation 


